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Dates for your diary 

 

Thursday 7th October 

Walking Group walk  

 

Tuesday 12th October 

Parish Council Meeting 

 

Thursday 14th October 

WI Meeting and AGM  

 

Saturday 16th October 

Drop-in event about Neighbourhood 

Development Plan (NDP) 

 

Sunday 17th October 

Walking Group walk  

 

Saturday 30th October 

Halloween Pumpkin Trail 

 

Thursday 4th November 

Walking Group walk  

Closing date for Drawing 

Competition 

 

Thursday 11th November 

WI Meeting 

 

Friday 12th November 

Oil Club Order Point  

 

Sunday 14th November 

Remembrance Sunday 

 

Monday 15th November 

Closing date for NDP consultation 

 

Thursday 18th November 

History Society talk 

 

Saturday 20th November 

Lantern Making Workshop  

St Faithôs SC Quiz 

 

Sunday 21st November 

Walking Group walk  

 

Saturday 27th November 

Lantern Making Workshop  

Art Exhibition  

 

Sunday 28th November 

Art Exhibition  

 

Saturday 4th December 

Christmas Tree Lights switched on 

     

         Kilsby Kronickle 

The picture above is one of many taken by Rosemary Gibb at the very successful 

village fete on the Sunday of the August Bank Holiday weekend.  More of her 

lovely pictures are on pages 14 and 15 and we hope these will remind many of 

you of a happy afternoon.  There are also details (on page 9) of the substantial 

amounts raised for local charities by the event.  Well done to all involved. 

 

Another enjoyable and successful afternoon was the annual Garden and Produce 

Show and a report and some pictures from that are on page 16.   It is so good to 

see the village almost back to normal after the long months of lockdown and this 

edition brings details of more events planned for the coming months, including 

an art exhibition at the village hall in November. 

 

The review of Kilsbyôs Neighbourhood Development Plan has reached the 

public consultation stage, which will run from early October until 15th 

November, with a drop-in session being held at the Village Hall on 16th October.  

See page 7 for details of the consultation process and how you can give your 

views on this very important document.  We hope as many people as possible 

will comment so that the revised Plan fully reflects the views of village residents. 

 

Once again lots of opportunities to get involved with the local community are 

highlighted in this edition (a list is in the ôWantedô column on page 28) with a 

number of groups seeking committee members.  There is still one vacancy for a 

Parish Councillor as well as several for school governors.  There is also a plea 

for us to drive more slowly in the village from one of our younger residents, five 

year old Jemima, who loves wildlife and birds and is concerned for their safety

(see page 16). 

 

Finally, we want to mention Andrea Brown who has put a óthank youô in on page 

12 as she leaves the post of manager of the Village Shop.   She has done a 

brilliant job there and has also been involved in very many other village 

activities.  We owe her very many thanks for her enthusiasm, energy and hard 

work and we look forward to her continued involvement in village life away 

from the shop.  We also wish Sarah Clarke, who is stepping up into the job of 

shop manager, every success in her new role.   
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KILSBY PARISH COUNCIL 
(From the Chairman, Howard Gibbs 
hgibbs@kilsbyvillage.co.uk) 
 
Hello to all KK readers and I hope you had a good 
summer although the weather was a bit hit and miss 
wasnôt it? Autumn is upon us, and we all need to get 
our coats and jumpers out, but maybe not for a few 
weeks yet with a little bit of luck. 
 
What is your council up to and what can you do for 
Kilsby? 
 

Council Meetings 
The council is now back to normal (well as normal as 
we can be under the circumstances). We meet in the 
village hall on the 2nd Tuesday of every month and 
everyone is welcome to attend, There is a public 
óopen sessionô at the commencement of every 
meeting and you are welcome to ask the council any 
questions you may have. It may be that we canôt 
answer straight away but if that is the case, we will 
do our best to get back to you. The next meeting is 
on the 12th October commencing at 7.30 pm and we 
look forward to welcoming you. 
 

New Councillor. 
We are still one councillor short and would like to 
receive interest in the vacancy. I can personally 
recommend becoming a councillor and it will give 
you the opportunity to bring something to benefit 
Kilsby and the satisfaction of knowing you are giving 
a worthwhile input. If you would like to know more, 
please contact our Locum Clerk, Catherine, on: 
parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk 
 

Parish Clerk Clare Valentine 
Clare has decided not to return to her role as Kilsby 
Parish Clerk after the birth of her baby. We thank her 
for all of the hard work she did during her tenure, and 
I am sure you would all like to wish her all the best 
for the future in whatever direction she chooses to 
take. A recruitment process will commence shortly to 
find a suitable replacement and in the meantime 
Catherine Camp will continue to act as clerk.  The 
council would like to thank her for all of the hard work 
she does on our behalf. 
 

Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) 
A drop in event will be held on Saturday 16th October 
from 10.00 -12.00 noon in Kilsby Village Hall, to 
allow anyone who wishes to view the documents or 
ask any questions on the revised NDP to do so. The 
Planning Consultant who has helped the Parish 
Council to carry out the review will be attending and 
able to answer any questions you may have. 
 
We have undertaken this review to ensure that our 
NDP is still relevant and in line with higher planning  
 

policy.  Additionally, the Plan now includes Design 
Codes to ensure that the design of any new buildings 
enhances the character of the parish.  
 
There will be a consultation period, from  1st October 
until the 15th November, to give everyone living in the 
Parish the chance to give their views on the draft 
Plan.  It is important that as many of us as possible 
respond to this opportunity, especially since the 
Parish is shortly to receive a planning application for 
a large development off Barby Road. 
 
(Eds.  See page 7 for details of the consultation.) 
 

Kilsby Summer Fete. 
I am sure you would all like to thank the organisers 
of the fete that took place on the Recreation Ground 
on 29th August. Although I was unable to attend 
myself, I understand it was a great afternoon and lots 
of cash was raised for various charities. óWell doneô 
to David Head and his team and we look forward to 
next yearôs event. 
 

Kilsby Skirmish. 
In 1992 a re-enactment of the óKilsby Skirmishô of 
1642 was organised by óThe Sealed Knotô. It has 
been suggested that next summer, which will be 380 
years after the event, another re-enactment should 
take place. If any of you would like to get involved in 
making this happen, please contact either me on 
hgibbs@kilsbyvillage.co.uk or the Parish Clerk on 
the email address above. We would like as many of 
you as possible to take an active part in the 
organisation.  I have no doubt that it will be a great 
weekend. 
 

Butts Lane. 
Well, rather than reporting that the completion will 
take place shortly as I had planned to do, I can now 
say it has taken place.  I hope all of you who use 
Butts Lane find it greatly improved. 
 

Parish Budget 
In October the Parish Council will start to put 
together a draft budget for the next financial year. 
Any village organisation that wishes to apply for a 
grant should please contact Catherine on 
parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk 
If you feel that something needs be done around the 
village please feel free to contact me and if possible 
we will debate your proposal in council. 
 

I hope you have enjoyed reading this article and if 
you wish to attend a council meeting or indeed 
become a Parish Councillor yourself please do 
contact Catherine or me.  It would be great to hear 
from you. 
 
Howard Gibbs 
Chairman, Kilsby Parish Council. 

mailto:parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk
mailto:hgibbs@kilsbyvillage.co.uk
mailto:parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk
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The new Council continues to develop according to 
plan. The various teams are working well together 
and there has been no reduction in services despite 
the pandemic. We are also on plan to finish the half 
year with a balanced budget which bodes well for an 
end of year balanced outcome. 
 
Planning application and Enforcement caseloads 
continue to be very high, and we are taking steps to 
recruit to vacant posts to reduce the backlog of work. 
We continue to look at new ways to improve our 
processes, efficiency and responsiveness. Over the 
coming months we will see improvements and 
service developments that acknowledge some of the 
challenges we have faced in providing the service 
we would like to offer.  
 
A harmonised Enforcement Policy for the three Local 
Plan Areas has been drafted and will be coming to 
Cabinet in October. This will provide a clear 
framework for response times, investigation and 
actions for possible planning breaches. There will be 
a central portal on the WNC website for the public 
and members to report suspected breaches of 
planning law.  
 

 
 

FROM COUNCILLOR ALAN CHANTLER   

(email: alan.chantler@westnorthants.gov.uk Tel: 07730986253) 

The administration of Section 106 and Community 
Infrastructure Levy money continues to be a 
challenge, and it is intended that this can be 
addressed by the ongoing review of the Councilôs 
Constitution and in developing a more focused and 
responsive process. 
 
There has been some confusion concerning the 
rules for referring a planning application for óCall Inô 
to the committee. It is planned to issue some helpful 
notes to all parishes in the near future. 
 
My attention has been drawn recently to a couple of 
proposals which may be under consideration by 
developers. In each case there is much doubt that 
the proposals will be in accordance with current 
policy in which case they would not be supported by 
the Council. A recent application in Yelvertoft was 
refused for the same reason. 
 
Remember that we are here to serve you so get in 
touch if you have any queries or worries. 
 

Eur Ing Councillor Alan Chantler CEng FBCS 

CITP 
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FROM  WARD COUNCILLOR ROSIE HUMPHREYS 
(email: rosie.humphreys@westnorthants.gov.uk Tel: 07890112504, 43 West End West Haddon NN6 7AY) 

Earlier this month West Northants Council (WNC) 
welcomed around 200 refugees from Afghanistan, 
who are now being accommodated in two hotels. 
The resettlement effort is supported by North 
Northants Council and emergency and health 
services, faith groups and the voluntary sector. 
Offers of help have poured in from local groups and 
individuals, and there is a link on the village website 
as to how to get involved or make a donation. Itôs 
difficult to imagine what traumas and experiences 
these adults and children have been through before 
arriving in the UK and a big  effort is being made to 
support them while they are staying in our area. If 
you want to find out more there is a short video 
made by WNC on YouTube.  
 
The Parish Council will soon have two important 
planning applications to comment on ï the 
Richborough proposal for a 42 dwelling development 
off Barby Road and the expansion of Barby Sporting 
Club. The concerns of a large group of residents at 
this monthôs Parish Council meeting about 
Richboroughôs plans was very evident. When the 
applications are out for consultation I shall be 
working hard to represent your communityôs views.  
 
There will also be an important strategic planning 
consultation opening next month.  West Northants is 
preparing a new strategic plan and whatôs known as 
a ñSpatial Optionsò consultation is opening on 4th 
October. Two potential sites will be of particular 
interest and concern to Kilsby and neighbouring 
villages, called Spatial Option 3, Employment 
Options at M1 Junction 18. Option 3b is a 63 hectare 
area of land south of DIRFT which could come 
forward for employment use and would be accessed 
by the A5 and A428. However the development 
could impact on part of the setting of Kilsby and look 
as if it was physically joined with part of the village.  
 
Other options, if chosen, could affect Braunston and 
Long Buckby. One of the main reasons for a possible 
settlement for up to 5000 at Long Buckby is its rail 
connections to London, Rugby, Coventry and 
Birmingham. Feedback is going to be key in the 
eventual choices of sites, which are all described as 
potential, not preferred sites, so it will really 
important for parish councils, community groups and 
individuals to comment on the consultation when it 
opens.  
 
The Great Big Green Week, which took place 18th-
26th September this year was another way of 
showing decision makers that people care about 
climate change. The local environmental group, 
Climate Action West Northants (CA-WN) organised  

several contributions to what was the largest event 
ever in the UK celebrating how communities are 
tackling climate change and protecting green 
spaces, so that everyone can be encouraged to 
take part.  

In June West Northants Council pledged to hold a 
óClimate Action Nowô summit for businesses and 
residents. As yet there are no details, but in a recent 
report to Cabinet this plan seems to have been 
amended to a series of events for September and 
October, from which a Climate Strategy will be 
devised in time for the COP26  in November.  
 
At last monthôs parish council meeting at Crick I 
learned that there had been some cross-pollination 
of initiatives from Kilsby and Barby, when it was 
agreed that Crick would be planting two wildflower 
areas in the village. Which reminds me of the 
fabulous bees swarming about the wall in Middle 
Street during Kilsby Yarn Bombing. I hope that they 
will be buzzing in the ears of the judges should your 
village decide to enter the 2022 Northamptonshire 
Village Awards! (More details about entering from 
Northamptonshire ACRE.) 
 

Cllr Rosie Humphreys 

mailto:rosie.humphreys@westnorthants.gov.uk
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KILSBY HISTORY SOCIETY 

(From Diana Smith, Tel 822197) 
 
Firstly, thank-you to everyone who came along to our 
AGM and talk on the 15th September. 
 
John Perkins, our speaker, gave us a fascinating and 
detailed talk on the as yet unsolved mystery of the 
disappearance of 'The Princes in the Tower'. 
 
Our next speaker will be Terry Whenham from the 
Commonwealth War Graves Commission. He will 
give us an insight into its history over the last 100 
years. This will take place on Thursday 18th 
November at 7.30 pm, in the Kilsby Room. 
 
The charge will be £2 for History Society members 
and £3 for others. Everyone is welcome. 

KILSBY YOUTH CLUB 
(From Sarah Stainton, Tel: 07590 460913) 
 
Kilsby Youth Club meets bi-weekly at the village 
hall. We are funded by the Parish Council and our 
youth workers are provided by the CYPN (clubs for 
young people in Northamptonshire).  Despite Covid, 
the group has continued and we are really starting 
to see its value for our young people.   
 
To oversee the running of the club, we have a small 
committee who help to ensure that all runs 
smoothly.  We meet once a term (3 times a year) 
and responsibilities are not onerous.  Because two 
members have stood down, we are looking for new 
members to help and advise. The key roles (Chair 
and Treasurer) are recruited to and so we are look-
ing for committee members.  Can you help?  Please 
contact me to discuss at sjstainton@gmail.com  
 
(See also update on Youth Club page 23) 

KILSBY OIL CLUB 
 

The next order points for the Oil Club are: 
Friday 12th November and Friday 7th January. 
 
We will be open to receive orders for nine days, 
closing a week on the Sunday following the 
announcement.  Members will be advised of the 
price and delivery dates when the buying process 
has been completed early the following week. 
 

Anyone interested in joining the Club, or helping out 
with the ordering process, should contact 
kilsbyoilclub@gmail.com 

Northamptonshire Historic 
Churches Trust - Ride and Stride 
(From Gill Mason, Tel: 822658) 
 
Many thanks to Andrea and Adrian Brown and to 
Alison Harrison and Brian the dog, who walked 16.6 
milles, visiting seven churches. 
 
Also a big óthank youô to everyone who sponsored 
them.  At the time of writing I do not know the exact 
total raised, but it is over £400. 
 

 
 

Andrea, 
Adrian, Alison 

and Brian 
 
BEFORE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
and  
 
AFTER 
 
The walk 
 
(with 
woolly 
friend) 

KILSBY JAZZ CLUB 
(From Kilsby Jazz Club Committee) 
 
Dear Jazz Supporters  
 
Several members of Kilsby Jazz Club have recently 
resigned from the Committee due to ill health, so we 
are now seeking new Committee members. 
 
Are you interested in being involved with the jazz 
evenings, in any capacity? 
 
If so, we would very much like to hear from you. 
 
For more information, please contact Chris Spry on 
079300 31565 before 1st December. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 

mailto:sjstainton@gmail.com
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KILSBY CHURCH 100 CLUB 
 
July Winners 
£40 (91) L Griffiths; £30 (75) J Bartlett;  
£20 (54) S Hartwell; £20 (4) M Wirtz; 
£10 (93) P Seddon 
 
August Winners 
£100 (16) J Prendergast; £65 (97) J Ayton 
£40 (75) J Bartlett; £40 (17) C Grey 
£20 (47) P Lewis 

St. Faithôs Social Committee 
(From Margaret Dean, Tel: 822724) 
 
We had a lovely Coffee Morning on 16th September 
and made a profit of £103.   It was lovely to see all 
our friends again, especially Kathy. 
 
We hope to have another in December. 
 
Our quiz on 20th  November is still going ahead, 
subject to  any new Covid restrictions. 
 
Keep well and stay safe. 
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DEAN MEREDITH  

BUILDING CONTRACTOR   

 

KILSBY BASED  
01788 823344/07753 572822 

 
 

BRICK AND STONEWORK  

RENOVATIONS/ALTERATIONS  

RE-POINTING  

CHIMNEY WORK  

GENERAL PROPERTY  

MAINTENANCE  

Kilsby Fete raises over £4,400 
for local charities 
 
Kilsbyôs óKommunityô turned out in force on Sunday 
29 August, Bank Holiday weekend, for the first Kilsby 
Village Summer Fete for many years, and what a 
huge success it was!  (See pics on pages 14/15.) 
 
The park was packed from the start, as hundreds of 
village families joined the fun. With stalls, games, 
entertainment, a beer tent, the WI tea rooms, and 
lots more, there was plenty to keep fete-goers of all 
ages occupied.  
 
Highlights included the very popular and successful 
dog show, which attracted over 40 entries.  
 
Thanks to financial support from Kilsby Parish 
Council, the fete organising committee were also 
able to lay on some great entertainment. A lorry 
stage hosted some incredibly talented young acts 
from Rugby Area Talent Trust ï including Rugbyôs 
Got Talent winner Paul Sammon, and finalists Jess 
Lea and Oliwia Dragon. We also heard a dozen ukes 
performing together from Danetre Ukelele Orchestra, 
and from Last Lesson, a very talented covers band 
hailing from Rugby who headlined the day.  
 
David Head, Event Co-ordinator, said ñThe 
organising committee ï there were 8 of us involved ï 
were absolutely delighted with the turnout and the 
way things ran. It was a great thing to see the 
community emerging after the last 18 months of 
lockdown, heartache and worry. To see so many 
happy smiling people made all the work worthwhile, 
and the fact that we were so successful has meant a 
great boost to local charities as well, we ended up 
with £3,000 to donate plus we know that charity 
stalls on the day made over £1,400 on top of that. 
Incredible.ò 
 
Profits from the day included over £800 from the bar, 
with The Red Lion team donating all of their profits to 
the fete charities. 
 
The committee later surprised the community with 
news of the total amount raised and presented three 
local charities with cheques at The Red Lion. Rugby 
Area Talent Trust received £600, and our own village 
charities Kilsby Village Hall and Kilsby Pre-School 
received £1,200 each. Representatives from both 
charities said they were ñgobsmackedò at the amount 
raised and that it would ñmake a huge differenceò.   
 
The event organisers also have retained a small sum 
in anticipation of running a similar event in 2022. You 
can keep up to date with plans in the future - search 
online for Kilsby Village Summer Fete for the 
Facebook group. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Fete committee member 
Andrea Brown (left) 

presenting a cheque for £600 
to Angela from Rugby Area 

Talent Trust. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
Andrea Brown and Sharon King, from the Fete Committee, 

presenting cheques for £1200 to Susan Hussey 
representing Kilsby Pre-school and to Chris Spry 

representing Kilsby Village Hall. 
(From left to right: Andrea, Susan, Chris and Sharon) 
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Kilsby Womenôs Institute 

(From Karen Gilmurray, Tel: 823939) 
 
Didnôt the summer fete go well? Well done to the 
summer fete committee. Apologies to you if you had 
to wait a long time for your tea and cake at the 
village hall - we were overwhelmed by the number 
of visitors who came to see us! Also sorry if you 
wanted to buy a cake and found there were none - 
we had to take all the whole cakes off the cake stall 
and use them for tea & cakes!  But we think it all 
worked out in the end! 

Arenôt we all fascinated by CSI dramas on TV? Our 
speaker in September was Paul Taberner, a retired 
CSI officer. Trained to observe and never assume, 
their job is to meticulously observe and record 
everything. They donôt assume anything without 
evidence. Fascinating insights into actual CSI work, 
though I am deeply disappointed to learn that they 
do not draw chalk outlines around bodies!  
 

October sees our AGM where we vote on the 
running of Kilsby WI. But we will also have a short 
talk on the charity Send a Cow, which helps fund 
projects in Africa. 
 
October is our actual centenary anniversary. 
Wonder what those ladies back in 1921 were doing? 
 
Our yarn bombing is coming to an end and whilst 
some of it is now looking a little faded we hope 
youôve enjoyed it throughout the summer - it has 
certainly brought a lot of visitors to the village. Still a 
few bits left if youôd like to buy a memento! If there is 
a small item youôve love to have but you donôt fancy 
something thatôs been out in the open for months 
we will happily take commissions - in return for a 
donation towards our charities of course.  

Meetings are at 19:30 on the second Thursday of 
each month in the village hall - visitors are always 
welcome - itôs just Ã4. 

ART EXHIBITION 
Kilsby Village Hall 

Saturday and Sunday  
27th-28th November 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Three well known local artists who form the NEW PERSPECTIVES group are holding an art exhibition in 

Kilsby Village Hall on Saturday and Sunday 27th and 28th November, from 10.00 am to 5.00 pm each day.   
 

The exhibition is free.  All work is for sale. 
 

The artists are experienced, talented in their own individual fields and regularly exhibit throughout the country:  
 

Cathy Burnett who combines printmaking, painting and collage to produce, colourful emotive work. 
 

Judy HaslamïJones a ceramic artist who designs unique and intriguing ornamental pieces to enhance oneôs 
home. 

 
Jack Kirk who produces sculptures from reclaimed metal and glass which can be displayed to create a 

dramatic atmosphere in the house or garden. 
 

There will also be a PREVIEW EVENING on Friday 26th November from 6.30 pm - 8.00 pm. 
 

Refreshments (soup and afternoon tea) will be provided by the Village Hall from noon on Saturday. 
 

All are welcome. Come and meet the artists. 
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